Report to the Florida Entomological Society: FES Participation in the Colombian Entomological Society (SOCOLEN) annual meeting, 2007.

The Colombian Entomological Society hosted a delegation of 10 FES members at their annual meeting in Cartagena July 25-27, 2007.  The FES executive committee and the University of Florida’s Department of Nematology and Entomology provided travel grants to student members of FES, all of whom presented a talk at the meeting.  The meeting was well attended (~ 300?) and vibrant.  As I’ve attended many of these meetings over the years since my first in 1986, it was a welcome opportunity to meet old friends and colleagues and to revisit the old city of Cartagena.  For many of the FES delegation, however, this was a new experience, and it was a new endeavor by FES to encourage international interaction and collaboration between our entomological societies.  I thank FES for supporting the exchange and I look forward to discussing ways to promote similar events in the future. I also thank the FES members who made the effort to attend, participate, and overcome the language barrier.  Several long-time SOCOLEN members expressed to me their appreciation.  Following are thoughts provided by FES attendees about the experience.  Be sure to look for a link at the FES home page for a slide show of photos taken in Cartagena!

Steve Lapointe
Brian Bahder, UF Ft. Lauderdale grad student: I had a great time in Colombia. That was my first conference I have ever been to, so from here on out, that will be the norm and everything else will probably seem dull to me!!!  I really am grateful for the opportunity and hope that I will be able to go again next year.  Aside from seeing the research that was being done there and learning new stuff, the most valuable aspect, I thought, were the connections and friends that I made while I was there.  Between the resources available, wonderful atmosphere and all of the salsa dancing, I would definitely like to return next year.  Thanks for making this happen.

Valerie Clark, Cornell University grad student:  Thanks again for providing such a special opportunity for me to network with so many excellent entomologists in Colombia! I hope to have many returns.

Elena Rhodes, UF Gainesville grad student:  I did not feel that the meeting was disorganized so much as more relaxed. It was kind of nice. Much less stressful to go with the flow instead of trying to force things back into an inflexible schedule.  I loved that the meals were included in the hotel price. No absurdly fancy restaurants that students cannot afford like the ones in American hotels!  It was tough for me at first, since I speak very little Spanish and understand only a little bit more. But, I can read a decent amount. When I could sit close enough to read the slides, I got a lot out of the talks.  I met some great people, also. The other members of the FES crew, of course, and some Colombian students too. One young woman was nice enough to help Valerie and me shop for some souvenirs.  I felt bad that I had to do my talk in English. I wish someone could have translated for me and Craig like they did for Valerie, but that would not have worked in such small quarters.  It was faith building, also. I had to choose whether I was going to give in to fear and worry or trust in God (and use some good old fashioned common sense). Once I let the fear go, I had a wonderful, enriching experience. A small trial to be sure, but a good one. 


Daniel Carrillo, UF Homestead grad student: SOCOLEN meeting was a friendly scenario for presenting my work and to share ideas with Colombian entomologists with coinciding interests. I made connections and learned from the entomological studies that are currently being done in Colombia. In my opinion, attending the meeting benefited entomologists from both societies. It was a good opportunity for understanding how other entomological societies work, and to open doors for future cooperative work.  

Richard Mankin, Research Entomologist, USDA-ARS, Gainesville:  The SOCOLEN meeting in Cartagena was a great opportunity to meet researchers I had never contacted before, and to exchange information about hidden infestations of tree and horticultural crop pests.  In addition it provided exposure to some of the excellent research being conducted now in Colombia on integrated management of crop pests and on characterization and conservation of biological diversity in different Neotropical habitats.  Although my Spanish is rusty, I could follow many of the lively discussions, and could appreciate the wide range of viewpoints represented from professional entomologists, students, government officials, industry representatives, and farmers.  Many thanks to the FES for supporting these inter-society activities, and I hope ways will be found to support additional exchanges between FES and other Caribbean and South American entomological societies in future years.


Phil Lounibus, Professor, UF Medical Entomology Lab, Vero Beach:  Easily the best feature of the SOCOLEN reunión was meeting Colombianos y Colombianas, particularly students. These personal exchanges are the foundation of future collaborations.

Howard Frank, Professor, UF Gainesville: It was eye-opening to participate in the vibrant annual meeting of SOCOLEN amid a throng of hundreds of entomologists, mostly young, most of whom had traveled from distant parts of their country. It was of course almost total immersion in Spanish, but suitably strong coffee to make my Spanish work was readily available. The message I heard constantly is that ecological projects are hindered by lack of adequate taxonomy (thank goodness for the Florida State Collection of Arthropods and the Center for Systematic Entomology in Florida, otherwise we would not be much better off). It was also a fantastic opportunity to see the old city of Cartagena. Almost two months later I spent two days in St Augustine in Florida - sorry, St Augustine, but you come nowhere close to comparing. 


